January 30, 1985

The Honorable James A. Baker, III Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Baker:

Attached is a copy of a lotter which Congressman Annuncio sent Chairman Gray of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board regarding a regulation the Board plans to propose on Thursday, January 20, 1985.

I weeted you to be aware of this matter, and to letayou know that I support Coggressman Annunzio in his effort to delay the p promulgation of this regulation. I believe it to be unwise, and I think it flys in the face of our recent efforts to remove the hand of government from the affairs of private enterprise. I would appreciate any assistance you could lend to this important matter.

Thank you for your atmended attention to my request.

Sincerely,

John McCain Mamber of Congress

JM/1ks Attachment

SPECIAL COURSEL ST 52